

TERRY O'SULLIVAN

General President

ARMAND E. SABITONI
General Secretary-Treasurer

Vice Presidents:

TERRENCE M. HEALY

RAYMOND M. POCENO

JOSEPH S. MANCINELLI

ROCCO DAVIS

Special Assistant to the
General President

VINCENT R. MASINO

DENNIS L. MARTIRE

ROBERT E. RICHARDSON

RALPH E. COLE

JOHN F. PENN

OSCAR DE LA TORRE

SERGIO RASCON

ROBERT E ABBOTT

SAMUEL STATEN, JR.

PAUL V. HOGROGIAN

THEODORE T. GREEN
General Counsel

HEADQUARTERS:

905 16th Street, NW Washington, DC 20006-1765

202-737-8320

Fax: 202-737-2754

www.liuna.org

LiUNA!

June 18, 2020

TO ALL LIUNA REGIONAL OFFICES, DISTRICT COUNCILS, AND LOCAL UNIONS IN THE UNITED STATES AND CANADA

Re: July Delegate and Membership Meetings

Dear Brothers and Sisters:

By letter of May 11, 2020, I addressed comprehensively how COVID-19 would affect the scheduling and conduct of District Council and Local Union Executive Board, delegate and membership meetings. That letter also addressed the scheduling and conduct of District Council and Local Union nominations and elections. Included in that letter was an extension of "the Constitutional variance to allow District Councils and Local Union Executive Boards to cancel June delegate and membership meetings." A copy of the May 11, 2020, letter is enclosed.

Throughout the United States and Canada, we are reopening. That process has proceeded further in some areas than others. However, we are far from returning to the normal we knew prior to this pandemic. Accordingly, I am extending the Constitutional variance to allow District Councils and Local Union Executive Boards to cancel July delegate and membership meetings where required by law or by considerations of health and safety. If an in-person meeting is conducted, it must comply with all state, provincial and local requirements. In all other respects, the May 11, 2020, letter continues to state our policy with respect to meetings and elections.

We will revisit these issues as appropriate. Sincere best wishes and in appreciation to all affiliates for their outstanding efforts in these troubled times.

With kind regards, I am

Fraternally yours,

TERRY O'SULLIVAN
General President

Jun O'Selli

/mmt Enclosure